

January 13, 2005

Mr. Jim Hewitt
Superintendent of Sewer Maintenance
City of Akron
1055 Home Avenue
Akron, OH 44310

Dear Mr. Hewitt,

I appreciated your help on the telephone today with regard to the storm drain pipe immediately preceding Haley's Ditch. As you may recall, last year Lockheed Martin performed a television inspection of the storm drain pipes from Lockheed Martin's property to the farthest extent of accessible pipe. At that time there was an obstruction observed in the final 200 feet of pipe just before Haley's ditch and no inspection of this final segment could be performed. This obstruction may be causing the storm drain to not function as designed.

Based on the television survey results Lockheed Martin would like to clean the storm drain pipe from Lockheed Martin's property to Haley's ditch. In order to do this work, it will be necessary to repair or replace the approximately 175 feet of pipe that immediately precedes the outfall to Haley's ditch. This pipe appears to be on private property and is under a paved area. Attached to this letter is a map illustrating the location of this storm drain pipe.

I would appreciate your review of this situation and would like to know what options are available to have the pipe removed, repaired or replaced so that the storm drain cleaning can proceed. If you need to reach me, please feel free to call me at 330-796-8751 or by email at david.gunnarson@lmco.com.

Sincerely,

David J. Gunnarson

